Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

May 1, 2018
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Bernard Rod, Jane Merkin, Corinne Yourman, Sidney Green, Joshua Lamel, Nick Jackson, Ron Jennings, Wolfgang Ludwigs
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the April meeting were approved.
Old Business
Jane Merkin discussed the legislative wrap up.  Ms. Merkin also discussed the Annual Meeting with the County Executive that she attended with Dan Caplan. She noted that the Commission on Women said that they were involved in Financial Literacy, and suggested the Committee follow up with them.  Joshua Lamel said he still has not heard back from Jamie Raskin’s office about doing a future event, but will continue to try to follow up. Bernard Rod said he still has not heard back from the public school system about the financial literacy issues he raised. 
New Business

Nick Jackson asked if OCP saw complaints regarding movers holding goods hostage.  Laws regarding moving were discussed.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of April.  Automotive topped the list of complaints received, followed by New Home Builders, Home Improvement, and Retail. OCP was interviewed for several news stories. Channel 4 and localDVM.com did stories on towing, the Washington Post had an article on home improvement contractors, and localDVM.com also did stories on protecting information on Facebook and how to protect yourself from fraud.  April was Financial Literacy Month at the Montgomery County Public Libraries, and staff did presentations at Chevy Chase, Wheaton, Damascus, Little Falls, Bethesda, and Praisner libraries.  Eric Friedman was at Ingleside at King Farm discussing phone and senior scams.  Staff did presentations at Senior Forums at the Chinese Culture and Community Service Center, Bauer Drive Community Center, and Holiday Park Senior Center.  Tracy Rezvani presented at an Older Driver’s Program at the Rockville Senior Center.  Staff participated in an immigration fair at Blair High School, and did a Spanish program on Radio America.  The Public Safety Committee approved OCP’s Fiscal Year 2019 operating budget.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 5, 2018, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
